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Proposed budget raises concern
 
Published Wednesday, March 27, 2013
by Taylor Shaw 

RALEIGH – Governor Pat McCrory released a $20.6 billion annual budget
March 20 that he says will continue his administration’s focus on finding
long-term solutions to fix the state’s economy, transform education and
make government more efficient.

In a press release from the Governor’s office, the budget proposes no
state tax increase, authorizes no new debt, stops budget gimmicks to find
recurring state programs and provides $139 million surplus by the end of
the 2013-14 fiscal year.

The 323-page document raises concerns from Democratic leaders, however.

“If you look at its totality, there is reason to feel some very deep
concern on moving forward,” Sen. Floyd McKissick (D-Durham) said. “At this
point in time there is, in terms of a spring board to work from, there are
some very substantial cuts and major programmatic areas where African-
Americans could be substantially and adversely impacted.”

The education portion of the budget shows an increase in funding of 1,800
additional teaching positions, along with a 1 percent raise. Funding for
second- and third-grade teacher assistants were eliminated.

Lottery funds would be used to buy reading tablets and additional
technology for classrooms to address third-grade reading achievement and
other priorities under the Excellent Public Schools Act.

McCrory already has implemented the Center for Safer Schools, ensuring
that high school students are career or college ready after graduation.

A reduction of $139 million to the University of North Carolina System
budget has drawn criticism. The cuts disproportionately impact the five
historically black colleges in the state.

“I worry about the impact additional reductions will have on our ability
to provide high-quality educational opportunities to our residents and to
assist in North Carolina’s economic recovery,” UNC President Tom Ross said
in a statement.

The N.C. Legislative Black Caucus is concerned about cuts that have an
impact on low-wealth communities. Reductions to programs like the N.C.
Community Development Initiative, Land Loss Prevention Project and other
economic development concepts eliminate jobs, housing and commercial
development in these areas. But McCrory’s budget does nothing about
creating jobs in the state.
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creating jobs in the state.

The “minority economic development package,” as McKissick describes,
addresses the issues of African-Americans that get small loans, but
business loan and entrepreneurs have also been trimmed.

McCrory’s budget provides $10 million to compensate victims of the state’s
former Eugenics Board, which involuntarily sterilized citizens during the
20th century. It also emphasized a tax reform plan that will place more
taxes on the middle class and small businesses. In the proposal, McCrory
fully funds the state Medicaid program only after signing a bill denying
its expansion under the Affordable Care Act.

“Across the board, there are reasons for concern about what we are going
to do,” McKissick said.

He describes the atmosphere in the General Assembly as challenging and
stifling.

“It requires you to be constantly on guard to defend programs, to defend
funding initiatives as well as progressive policies that have been enacted
over the last several decades,” he said. “You see an erosion, almost
daily, of many of those programs and benefits.”

To download the entire budget, visit www.governor.nc.gov/budget.
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